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This issue of the Jagged Edge Newsletter is dedicated in memory of my dear 
friend, Barbara Magee, who was a former member of the SAJC and recently 
passed away. (A Celebration of Barbara’s Life on pages 3 & 8) 
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 EDGING IT  

  President’s Article by Brian Blackwell—Sept-Oct 2021 

  

 

After FOUR reschedules due to weather or schedule conflicts with Luckenbach, we were finally able to com-

plete SAJC’s Annual Rallye to Luckenbach, and a new SAJC member was the overall winner!  Crystale and 

Brett Cruz in their very new I-Pace electric Jaguar won what was probably the first JCNA sanctioned rallye 

victory in an electric powered car.   They also had 

their three beautiful daughters in the backseat, 

which just makes it even better!  We had nine-

teen cars at the event this year, and it was quite 

warm on July 10th.  So warm, my notebook PC 

started shutting down about as soon as I com-

pleted the scores entry and only checked a third 

of the entries.  We also had one of the Triumph 

club members clip corners with Bryan Sanderford 

of the North Texas club.  Last word I had the 

damage was slight enough to possibly be ‘buffed 

out’, but I never saw it.  Did any of you?  We 

maybe need to reconsider allowing non-Jaguar 

club members to be special event members at 

this event when things like this start to happen.  I want to thank Bill Davis, Destiny Davis, Janet Martin, John 

Sullivan, Paula Blackwell, and Steve Collins for assisting with the organization and running of this rallye.  The 

scores are posted on our club website and also on jcna.com for JCNA members.    

Our next big event is bringing back the Alamo City Concours d’Elegance, to be held again at The Club at Son-

terra on 9 October.   Fran Curran has worked diligently to arrange the type of Concours you were used to 

before the pandemic.  We just hope the cases trend gets better between now and then.  We will be trying to 

maintain social distance and the judging will of course be outdoors, but PLEASE GET YOUR SHOTS.  I hope 

you will also come out and have a great Concours after missing out totally last year.   

Last week, I attended an organizing meeting for All British Car Day to be held on Main Plaza Park in Boerne 

on Saturday, October 23rd.  Alamo MG is the lead club this year, and draws over 90 cars of all British makes 

on the grass for a fall popularity vote car show.  Trophy plaques are awarded for first through third places, as 

well as Best of Show.  Costs have increased to the point where we had to increase the entry fee by $5/car 

this year.  Largest cost change has been the City of Boerne, such that all the clubs are considering a new site 

for the show next year.  So, this may be the last time for All British Car Day on Main Plaza for now.   The T 

shirt will be available for pre-order, and we will have some for sale at the SAJC club meeting in October.   

New SAJC Members, Crystale & Brett Cruz along with their 3 

daughters, were presented the winners of the Luckenbach 

Rallye by Rally Master, Brian Blackwell. Congratulations!!  



 

 SAJC’s Calendar of Events—Remainder of the Year 2021   

My dear friend...Barbara L. Magee... 

Barbara Magee was my dear close friend.  We clicked the very first 

time we met at a Jaguar meeting and through the years we would often 

go out for lunch at various restaurants. She had a membership at the 

San Antonio Museum of Art and I felt fortunate that she asked me to 

join her on one of her visits; we had a great time. A few years after she 

retired, Barbara became ill and her daughters helped move her to a re-

tirement community near Dallas, TX.  Barbara told me it was very diffi-

cult to for her to sell her beloved BRG Jaguar and she missed driving and being independent (she and 

her Jag are shown on the cover page). Prior to her retirement, Barbara was a Realtor at Re/Max and she 

enjoyed driving clients around in her Jag in search of potential properties. During that time, Barbara 

was a loyal member of the SAJC for many years and even held the office of Treasurer for two years.   

Barbara was always very dedicated and caring of her family and friends. She was firm and confident 

in her views and knew exactly how she wanted things to go. When she lived at the Retirement Com-

munity, there were periodic corporate meetings for the tenants. At the last meeting Barbara attended, 

she stood up and spoke for the elderly who couldn’t speak for themselves. She told the panel that they 

needed to change the food being served from Comfort food to a more Healthy diet. She sure was ada-

mant about that! A few weeks later, she was diagnosed with Leukemia and spent the remainder of her 

life with her daughter and son-in-law in Inez, TX, where she passed away peacefully.  Barbara was my 

dear friend and I truly miss her very much; may she rest in peace and her memory live on within us. 
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Fran & Barbara at Chez Bistro Vital 



 

SAJC Membership Application Form   

Name: 

Current address: 

City: State: ZIP Code: 

Home Phone: Work Phone:  

Cell Phone: E-mail: 

Occupation (yours): 

Occupation (theirs): 

information for joint membership 

Name of person who participates in events with you under your JCNA number: 

vehicle Information (attach additional sheets as necessary) 

Model: Body Style: Color: 

Model: Body Style: Color: 

Model: Body Style: Color: 

optional  information 

Activities you would like the club to include: 

  

Best Day of the Week for Activities for you: 

Comments: 

  

sajc dues 

Note:  Dues for new members and renewals for 2021 are $75.00 per year. Memberships run 
by  calendar year and must be renewed effective January 1st.  Membership includes affiliation 
with the Jaguar Clubs of North America, Inc., a subscription to the bi-monthly Jaguar Journal 
published and mailed by that organization as well as featured online at JCNA.com, assistance 
from the JCNA Tech Line, and a bi-monthly issue of The Jagged Edge, the San Antonio Jaguar 
Club newsletter. 

**For your convenience, we have 2 options for new, renewing or updating your mem-
bership. Simply send a check c/o Robert Clemons, Treasurer, 15612 Rhodius Lane,    
Selma, TX 78154 or go on the SAJC webpage at www.sajaguarclub.info.  Please make 
your check out to SAJC.  Thank you! 
 

Signature of applicant: Date: 
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SAJC’s 28th Annual Alamo City Concours d’Elegance Flyer—October 8-9, 2021 
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33nd Annual South Texas All British Car Day (ABCD)—October 23, 2021  
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The International Jaguar Festival (IJF)—October 20-24, 2021 
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A  Celebration of theLife of My dear friend, BarbaraMagee 

L to Rr: Jim Hockstadt, Barbara Magee, Billie  
Bailey,  Joe Romo & Fran Curran at a past SAJC 
Christmas Dinner at La Scala Italian Restaurant 

L to Rr:  Fran, Barbara  & Jim at one of our Jaguar 
meetings at the Lion & Rose Pub 

Barbara at past SAJC Events at the Club 
at Sonterra Concours site in 2005. 

Barbara & Fran at one of our early SAJC Christmas       
Dinners at Club Giraud 

Barbara taking a selfie  to show off her new 
coral necklace she bought after our luncheon 

Barbara shown here when she I attend-
ed the St. Mary’s Dedication of the Bar-
rett Memorial Bell Tower 15 yrs ago 

I surprised Barbara when she was detailing her Jag 
for the Judges to score at our Concours event 

Barbara received a thank you gift from Bill Davis, 
President for her 2- years of office of Treasurer 

Fran & Barbara at Luckenbach, TX 
during  the Challenge Championship 

Barbara, Michael Cook, JCNA Editor Emeritus of 
Jaguar Journal, & Fran visit at the historic P.O. in 
Luckenbach, TX during Challenge Championship 

L to R: Jim, Billie, Joe, Barbara & Dave Belanger of 
the Houston Club visit at Welcoming Party for   
Concours  on the Riverwalk  

L to R: Dave Belanger & Barbara detail-
ing their Jaguars before our Concours 
at Sunset Station in San Antonio 
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SAJC Summer Lunch Cruise to Utopia—July 10th; Recent AGM JCNA Meeting 

AGM was held in Columbus, SC, on the last weekend of August.  SAJC Treasurer, Robert Clemons, and John Sulli-

van were registered as our delegates for SAJC.  Member, Fred Bricker,  also discussed attending the AGM and 

related festivities.  Concours rules, a $10 annual dues changes, and rules on electronic meetings are most of the 

changes they want.  They briefly discussed the briefing materials that were available online as of Aug. meet date.  

Another great Summer Lunch Cruise was held on Saturday, July 10, 2021 meeting at Starbucks and cruis-

ing to Utopia to the Laurel Tree for a gourmet meal.  It was a big turn out and everyone that went enjoyed 

this repeat event. Robert was able to capture some good photos for the newsletter as follows: 



 

 

 

SAJC Monthly Meeting Minutes—Aug. 3, 2021  
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SAJC Monthly Meeting Minutes— Aug. 3, 2021 (cont’d) 
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VICTOR’S 
Service Center, Inc. 

specializing in 

JAGUAR 
and Mercedes Benz 

• Repairs for all years and models including Ferrari, Bentley,       
Mercedes-Benz, Range Rover, Land Rover and much more. 

• Upgrades of components for latest technology/performance 
• Extended Warranty Services for most providers 

413 West Olmos Dr., San Antonio, Texas 78212 
(210) 737-1778 or e-mail:  vicjag@aol.com 

Victor’s 1971 XKE Series 3-6 liter Coupe aka “Chewy” Victor’s yellow 1971 XJ6 aka “Grandma” 
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Please note:  Our Club’s website  is http://www.sajaguarclub.info.  
If you have a story or have photos you would like to add from an 
existing event on our Club Photo Gallery, please contact or email 
Brian Blackwell and he will get it uploaded. 
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WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 

The officers, directors, and members of 
the San Antonio Jaguar Club would like to 
introduce and welcome our newest mem-
ber to our Club: 

 

No new members 
 

GOAL/OBJECTIVE 

The goal of The Jagged Edge is to help keep local 
members of the San Antonio Jaguar Club, Inc. (SAJC) 
and national members of the Jaguar Cars of North 
America (JCNA) informed on current events relating 
to Jaguars (the automobile with the finest and most 
distinguished background in automotive history). 

NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING  

  YEARLY RATES 

 

 

 

Classified ads regarding the sale of a Jaguar in the 
monthly newsletter are free to San Antonio Jaguar 
Club members. 
 

Yearly Membership fees for new members and renew-
als for 2021 are $75.00, which includes a copy of the 
SAJC’s bi-monthly newsletter, The Jagged Edge, and 
affiliation with the Jaguar Clubs of North America, and 
a bi-monthly subscription to the Jaguar Journal. 

SAN ANTONIO JAGUAR CLUB 
2021 OFFICERS 

 

PRESIDENT:                   BRIAN  BLACKWELL  
                                         (210) 255-0361  

VP for CONCOURS:      GABRIEL RENERO  
                                         (210) 216-3121 

SECRETARY:                   BRIAN BLACKWELL    
                                         (210) 255-0361  

TREASURER:                  ROBERT CLEMONS  
                                         (210) 872-9846 

2021 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

BILL DAVIS 
EDWARD GARCIA 
VICTOR D’SOUZA 

DON SNYDER 

PLEASE SUPPORT 

The Jagged Edge Advertisers 
 

Jaguar Boerne 
Moss Motors Ltd 
SNG Barratt USA 

Victor’s Service Center 
Welsh Enterprises Inc. 

  

Business Card       $     55.00 
Quarter Page       $   110.00 
Half Page               $   175.00 
Full Page                $   300.00 

DISCLAIMER 

Opinions expressed in this publication are those     
of the editor and correspondents and do not 
necessarily reflect the views or policies of the San 
Antonio Jaguar Club, Inc.  Neither The Jagged Edge 
nor the SAJC is responsible for statements  or 
claims made by advertisers. 

Remember…Please send in your articles and tech tips.  If you are buying 
or selling a Jaguar, please let us know.  We can be reached at the follow-
ing phone #’s or by e-mail: Fran Curran, Editor of the Jagged Edge (210) 
508-5572; fscurran@aol.com;   Robert Clemons, Co-Editor of the Jagged 
Edge (210) 872-9846;  rclemons78109@yahoo.com 

NEWSLETTER CONTACTS & GENERAL INFO 
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PLEASE SUPPORT 

The Jagged Edge Advertisers 
 

Jaguar Boerne 
Moss Motors Ltd 
SNG Barratt USA 

Victor’s Service Center 
Welsh Enterprises Inc. 

  

mailto:rclemons78109@yahoo.com


 

 

SAJC Monthly Meetings (New Location) 

Tuesday, Sept 14, 2021 
 Saltgrass Steak House 

16910 US 281 North (210) 402-6621 @ 6:30 pm 
  

Tuesday, Oct 5, 2021 
Saltgrass Steak House 

16910 US 281 North (210) 402-6621 @ 6:30 pm 

 

From:  

San Antonio Jaguar Club, Inc. 

13510 Maple Brook Dr. 

San Antonio, TX 78232 

 

 
America has been called a melting pot, but it seems 
better to call it a mosaic, for in it each nation, peo-
ple, or race which has come to its shores has been 
privileged to keep its individuality, contributing at 
the same time its share to the unified pattern of a 
new nation. King Baudouin of Belgium (1930-1993) 

NEWSLETTER QUOTE 

To:  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

To all SAJC members having a birthday in 

Sept-Oct. We want to send you best 

wishes for a very Happy Birthday! Fran, 

Newsletter Editor & Robert  Clemons,  

Co-Editor of The Jagged Edge Newsletter 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

 

 
Cover Page:   

Seen here is Barbara touching 

up her beautiful  British Racing 

Green Jaguar before Concours 

judging begins.  She enjoyed 

driving clients around  SA for 

ReMax Real Estate Co. 


